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¶ Glenda Morgan recently 

applied for a grant titled òWomen's 

Coaching Projectó and we have 

been given $2,510 which is going to 

be used to purchase 3-4 sets of 

bowls and 3 bowling arms. Well 

done Glenda. 

¶ To all those that were involved 

in our Anzac Day celebrations a big 

thank you for what has been 

described as our best ever. There 

are some photos included in this 

newsletter. 

¶ A reminder to all patrons that 

Dine and Discover Vouchers can be 

used anytime in our bistro. 

¶ A  r e m i n d e r  a l s o  t h a t 

membership fees were due on 30 

April 2021 however late payments 

will be accepted up until 30 May 

2021. 

¶ The majority of bowlers would 

be aware that our Bowls 

Coordinator Terry Barnett has 

resigned. Terry has done an 

amazing job since he has been at 

the helm and I am deeply saddened 

that he is leaving however I wish 

him well in his future endeavours. 

¶ A special meeting is to be held 

by the male bowlers on Wednesday 

12 May 2021 to discuss and vote on 

the Unification of Bowls NSW and 

Women's Bowls NSW. Male 

bowlers are urged to attend. 

Early notification that our Annual 

General Meeting is to be held on 

29 August 2021. 

Cheers, 

Ted 
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Women's  Bowls  News 

Well done to our Grade 3 Pink Di 

McCarthy (s), Donna Owen, Wen-

dy MacTaggart, Jenny Elks, and 

Julie Scott (s), Alina Miklosi, Wen-

dy Lesniak, Sophie MacPherson  

(sub Shirley Mander) who played 

in the Pennant Playoffs at 

Charlestown on the 27/4/21. The 

team played excellent bowls and 

proudly become runner-up defeat-

ed by Boolaroo. It was wonderful 

to see so many supporters to cheer 

our team on. 

VWBC fielded 6 pennant teams 

who all played extremely good 

bowls and enjoyed the competition 

after last season was cancelled due 

to Covid. A mighty effort by all 

players.  

Our Pennant players enjoyed an 

end of competition drink, nibbles 

and a few renditions of the Club 

song at VBC, after an enjoyable 

Pennant season on the 20/4/21. A 

special thank you to our hard 

working members who greeted the 

visiting teams to our Club and 

made everybody welcome. Many 

thanks to Joyce Sullivan who found 

replacement players during the 

competition you do an amazing 

job.  

During Pennants our wonderful 

Merle Armstrong ran a competition 

for the ladies who were unable to 

play pennants this year. Winner 

Coralie Ward, r/up Shirley Palmer, 

Equal 3 Jenny Liddle, Kris Lockett, 

Equal 5 Di Neilson, Marie Lindsay, 

Equal 6 Yen Wong, Carol Thomas, 

Judy Foley, Bernice Wilkins. Thank 

you Merle you do a fantastic job 

and the players enjoyed their com-

petition.  

VWBC held a Special Meeting on 

the 13
th
 April, to discuss the Amal-

gamation of the WBNSW and 

BNSW, and it was unanimously 

agreed to be accepted by the 60 

members present. 

VBC Social Club mixed gala on Sun-

day 18
th
 April was enjoyed by 36 

players playing turnaround triples. 

This was an enjoyable day with 

beautiful autumn weather by the 

shores of Lake Macquarie.  

Our Club held an Anzac Service at 

12pm on Anzac Day to honour our 

men and women who have served 


